



# AVON COUNTY ROWING CLUB

## MINUTES

**Committee meeting held at Saltford Rowing Centre, Saltford  
Monday, 9 April 2018, at 7:30pm**

**Present:** Antony Constantinidi, Jon Garner, Penny Senior, Nic Feaver, Debbie Blackmore, Patsy Lamb, Julian Sondheimer and Philippa Sondheimer, Clair Ponting

**Apologies:** Helen Willcox, Jim Dawson, Will Gray

**Minutes of Last Meeting:** Approved and adopted

### **Update Action List (attached):**

- City of Bristol RC may be interested in the buoys in the West Wing.
- O/S Dosh will now be taken via GoCardless for those members signed up to it.
- West Wing needs a clearout, which is best done in the spring/summer.
- Philippa will change the relevant wording on the Google document used for new members to comply with new Data Protection guidelines.
- There are signs of renewed interest in the local masters group.
- Penny will send out the Emergency Plan document in Rowing Notices.
- Philippa will create a poster saying 'If in Doubt, Don't Go Out' to be placed near the signout book.

### **Reports (attached):**

Captain and Juniors – Victor is in the Janousek workshop and should be ready soon. Penny has restocked the spare parts inventory and ordered new slides for Robin and Penny, and new wheels for the front of Penny's seats. Total cost for parts is approximately £1,000.

Men – Nic is hoping to put an 8+ together for Henley Masters

Women – Not much interest yet for regatta season. Patsy asked about installing floats on one or two singles in an effort to encourage women to scull. There are quite a few women who lack the confidence/competence to row in small boats. We have floats but they've never been used because fitting them is time-consuming and getting the boat on the water whilst fitted with the floats is almost impossible. Debbie to ask MIN what floats/fittings they use on their singles.

Committee agreed to the following (8+) crew entering BR Masters event at Nottingham: Patsy Lamb, Ange Scott, Frankie Tuck, Abbie Rees, Adam Carrier, Andy Davies, Chris Roach, Ian Churchman.

Beginners – A safety briefing has been scheduled for the LTR people.

**Boathouse Management Committee Issues:** Bridge track works are underway.

Darrell has done more work on the moorings site. Once the moorings are available, we will raise quarterly invoices to Saltford Marina. The income will be approximately £2,000/annum, and will be paid, regardless of whether the moorings are leased or not.

Still no response from MNK or UBBC regarding the budget. Antony will advise both parties that the figures will be taken as read in the absence of any response.

MNK have named Simon Brown as their new head of rowing.

**Welfare:** Antony began the discussion by saying that committee members should be aware of the processes that ensure the club is looking after its members appropriately. As part of this awareness, we agreed to add welfare as a permanent item on the monthly agenda. Penny confirmed that coaches and volunteers (usually parents) working with juniors do have DBS checks, and that she advises the Welfare Officer when additional helpers start. She then obtains the DBS check, in addition to monitoring expiry dates, etc. Additionally, all coaches receive safeguarding training as part of the BR course curriculum.

Nic said that British Rowing guidelines say all committee members should be DBS checked. Debbie to confirm.

Antony is working on a document outlining the club's welfare responsibilities and will circulate it to the committee for comment.

**Safety:** One of the men's crews had an incident in Derek last week, which has not been recorded in the book. Nic to chase this up.

Philippa will look at the Cox Steering Certificate course on BR RowHow to see how/if it can be incorporated into the coxing course Debbie periodically runs.

Race Managers should start checking the CART river alert notifications as part of our go/no go decisions for races. This would simply be in addition to the visual inspection of the river and the weather forecast monitoring that already takes place.

**Events:** ASH – A £3500 dividend has been declared, which Philippa will initiate shortly.

AAH – Ruth Bardell has agreed to be the Entries Secretary, with assistance from Philippa where required.

BAR – Very short of umpires. 14 are required, and Geoff has 7 at the moment. Jon to ask Gloucester RC umpires if they are available. BROE2 is about to open. Everything else is in place. It was suggested Geoff ask schools who submit entries if they have any 'spare' umpires.

Bluefriars – There is a meeting scheduled. Our hope is that the event branding remains the same and AVN will simply run it, with a suitable financial arrangement. We don't want to lose the date but getting enough volunteers, particularly for the specialized jobs, is increasingly difficult.

President's Dinner – perhaps an autumn date?

**Finance/Subs:** no matters arising. The Bath Spa Uni affiliation has finally been approved.

**Admission of New Members:** Junior: Jonah Willits

#### **Any Other Business:**

Nic – Reported that the men's squad want to look into purchasing non-Janousek boats. Penny pointed out that the club is currently benefitting from purchase decisions made 20 years ago, with Janouseks being reliable and long-lasting boats whose spare parts are largely interchangeable amongst our fleet.

There is an ongoing issue with calf bite caused by slide ends and footwell cutback protruding. Nic said 50% of the men's squad suffer from calf bite. The new Janousek 4- was built with a bigger cutback (ie, more space in the footwell at the spot where calves hit the wall), however none of the men suffering from calf bite have yet rowed in the new boat, so we do not know whether the new design has alleviated the problem. Nic said some of the men affected will try the boat out this Sunday. Penny will refrain from ordering the new 4+ until feedback is received.

Philippa – Confirmed with Penny that the trailer is going to Evesham for Sunday and – if there is enough interest – also Saturday. Bodmans are meant to be removing the reeds from Swan Lake, but cannot do so whilst the swans are nesting.

Penny – one of the narrowboat owners has observed there are fewer ducks than usual on the river. He felt that rowing launches exceeding the speed limit could be responsible for drowning ducklings. Penny asked him to provide details of the offending launches and we would do what we can to police the situation.

Antony – the site rent is increasing by 10% on the 5-year anniversary (as agreed). The Duchy are investigating VAT regulations to see whether or not they can stop charging us VAT. We should review sub rates in advance of the September AGM. Antony will circulate some numbers and a proposal.

Network Rail have applied to the Duchy purchase a 5m strip of land on the A4 side of the railway embankment (to reduce slippage risk). It will not affect us. FYI only.

**Date and Time of Next – Monday, 14 May 2018 at 7:30pm**

## Avon County Rowing Club Committee Action List

|       | Action  | Date      | Who?        | Status  |
|-------|---|-----------|-------------|---------|
| Equip | Paint new sets of blades (rowing & sculling)  | 02/03/09  | PL, RL      | Started |
| Equip | Check boats – replace bits and create list of parts – ask coaches – organise checking days – need some more coaches – encourage all to check before boating | 28/7/14   | All         | Started |
| Equip | Seat amnesty  | 28/7/14   | PSen        | Started |
| Equip | Create spare rigger rack in WW  | 28/7/14   | ?           |         |
| Equip | Create a priority list of boats to be refurbished   | 13/10/14  | PSen        |         |
| Equip | Boats need cleaning   | 23/3/2015 | All         |         |
| Equip | Find a new home for big buoys - sell or rehome – Hereford RC  | 09/05/16  | DB, AC      | Started |
| Equip | Blade painting week – add to list of jobs needing doing   | 6/16      |             |         |
| Equip | Clear West Wing of unwanted items to make room for weights!   | 19/07/16  |             |         |
| Admin | Ensure all boats have AVNxxx numbers, including the launches  | 21/3/11   | PSen        | Started |
| Admin | Chase subs debtors/annual subs round up   | 08/06/09  | Psond, Psen | Started |
| Admin | Carrier bag tax   | 04/04/16  | CP          | Started |
| Admin | Moan more about dosh o/s  | 03/10/16  | Co-ords     | Started |
| Admin | Put gudgeon on eBay   | 19/06/17  |             |         |
|       | Put note on WW thing  | 05/03/18  |             |         |
|       | Advertise Norstar   | 05/03/18  |             |         |
|       | Look for masters competition  | 05/03/18  |             |         |
|       | Circulate safety plan on RN   | 05/03/18  | PSen        |         |
|       | Note re river conditions – don't go through bridge, above minerva   | 05/03/18  | JSon        |         |
|       | Note re boats and finance – need to encourage newbies   | 05/03/18  | PSen        |         |
|       | Audit of personal information   | 05/03/18  |             |         |
|       |   |           |             |         |
|       |   |           |             |         |
|       |   |           |             |         |

### Held:

|      |   |         |    |  |
|------|---|---------|----|--|
| Misc | Change club to a limited company – hold for now |         |    |  |
| Misc | Sort out moorings                               |         |    |  |
| Site | Rain water tank for West wing?                  | 29/7/13 | AC |  |

### Complete or no longer needed:

|  |                           |          |    |  |
|--|---------------------------|----------|----|--|
|  | Afternoon tea info for RN | 05/03/18 | PL |  |
|--|---------------------------|----------|----|--|

### Captains report:

#### Equipment - Repair

I have ordered the replacement scull – UBBC just need to pay for it!  
Jon collected Sean and dropped off Victor in March.

#### Equipment – New

The last batch of new boats were named at the Womens Squads afternoon tea.  
I have reserved production slots for the new boats.

#### L2 Club Coach Course

Took place on 10<sup>th</sup>/11<sup>th</sup> Mar and 24<sup>th</sup>/25<sup>th</sup> Mar. Abi Shears took part.

#### Coaches

This is a list of all the qualified and active coaches we have plus those that I know about that would like to qualify:

| Name | L2 Session | L2 Club | L2 S&C | L3 | IA | Bronze | Silver | RYA II Powerboat |
|------|------------|---------|--------|----|----|--------|--------|------------------|
|------|------------|---------|--------|----|----|--------|--------|------------------|

|                     |      |      |      |  |      |   |   |        |
|---------------------|------|------|------|--|------|---|---|--------|
| Chris Hopper        |      |      |      |  | Y    | Y | Y |        |
| Penny Senior        |      |      | Y 17 |  | Y    | Y | Y |        |
| Julian Sondheimer   |      |      |      |  | Y    | Y |   |        |
| Andy Mason          |      |      |      |  | Y    |   |   |        |
| Geoff Peattie       |      |      |      |  | Y    |   |   |        |
| Philippa Sondheimer |      |      |      |  | Y    |   |   |        |
| Debbie Blackmore    |      | Y 12 |      |  |      |   |   |        |
| Charlotte Hook      |      | Y    |      |  |      |   |   |        |
| Mary Thorne         |      | Y    |      |  |      |   |   |        |
| Nic Feaver          |      |      | C    |  | Y 94 |   |   |        |
| Jon Garner          |      | C 11 |      |  |      |   |   |        |
| Nick Dolman         |      | C    |      |  |      |   |   |        |
| Annette Bartlett    |      | Y 17 |      |  |      |   |   |        |
| Patsy Lamb          |      | C 17 |      |  |      |   |   |        |
| Liz Gray            | Y 17 |      |      |  |      |   |   |        |
| Ange Scott          | Y 17 |      |      |  |      |   |   |        |
| Clair Ponting       | Y 17 |      |      |  |      |   |   |        |
| Abi Shears          | Y 17 | C 18 |      |  |      |   |   |        |
| Andy Haines         | ?    |      |      |  |      |   |   | Y 2018 |
| Jo Elliott          | ?    |      |      |  |      |   |   |        |
| Nick King           |      |      |      |  |      |   |   | Y 2018 |
| Scott Dowell        |      |      |      |  |      |   |   | Y 2018 |

Key:

Y – qualified (+ year)    C – did the course but hasn't qualified yet    B – booked on course (+year)

## Results

### Matters Arising

#### Junior Coordinators Report:

##### Sculling club

Has started and newbies are starting.

##### Newbies

Sunday newbies have also started.

##### JIRR

We are providing WJ15 1X, WJ15 4X+ and half the J16 8o for the team.

##### Easter Camp

We ran a mini one day camp over Easter.

### Matters Arising

None

## Men's squad report 9<sup>th</sup> April 2018

All quiet on the race front apart from a good row for the MxD 8+ at Vesta, although disappointingly no win this year.

An ACRC men's 8+ and Julian in a Mx 4x- ACRC/BOA are off to do the gruelling 15km Head of the Dart next weekend.

Seat racing is in progress for the men's squad in order to put a competitive Masters 8+ together for Masters Henley.

Evesham and Bristol/Avon Regattas coming up next month.

## **Women's Squad Report, March/April 2018**

### **Races**

#### ***Gloucester***

Gloucester head was due to take place at the beginning of March but was unfortunately cancelled due to the snow.

#### ***Vesta***

Two crews raced at Vesta. Sal, Nic, Helen and Kath in a mixed 8, and Abbie, Ruth, Ange, Patsy, Frankie, Marian, Lynne and Philippa in a women's 8 coxed by Julian.

For four of those women, Ange, Frankie, Lynne and Marian it was their first Tideway race. Everyone enjoyed the experience of being at a big event. Being chased down by the mixed 8's and rowing 6 aside (possibly 8 at one point) was quite an experience.

#### ***Head of the Dart***

Philippa and Ruth will be racing in a mixed quad at Head of the Dart.

#### ***Regatta Season***

Several crews are showing an interest in Bristol Avon but few have signed up for Evesham and beyond. Requests have been put forward for the national regattas at Nottingham and Henley.

### **Squad Meeting**

A squad meeting was held at the beginning of the month. Sal and Nic kindly delivered a session on posture and core stability, which was well received. Issues arising:

- Lots of racing is in scratch crews – a reflection of availability issues
- With cancelled races there were fewer racing opportunities over the head season. Several women would like to go back to City of Bristol Head next head season
- Coaching – try to make more use of launch coaching – recent people who have qualified for driving powerboats have offered to help and I also need to get back out in the launch myself
- Small boat training day planned for 28<sup>th</sup> April

#### **Afternoon Tea**

A very enjoyable afternoon was spent ceremoniously naming boats, drinking tea and eating cake. The event raised £241 for the women's squad boat fund. This amount will be added to the last bit of monies raised from the tea and cake sales in the clubhouse which is about £130 (adding to what was previously paid in).

Written by: Patsy Lamb, Women's Squad Coordinator

# Report of the Beginner Coordinator, Clair Ponting April 2018

The Duckling Squad had a bad start to their courses with snow, high winds, fast stream and floods. It has put none of them off!

Of the 20 that did tasters:

1 has moved to the Summer course as life got in the way; and

1 had 'graduated' already as it was only a year since she last rowed. She will be popping back to our squad periodically for things that she hasn't done before like sculling or coxing.

That leaves 18 very excited and enthusiastic beginners who at the moment can't get enough of rowing (or even ergos!). They are all bonding nicely and seem a great bunch.

I have a vast array of helpers on the list although many of them not keen on coxing a crew and short of people who are. Evening rowing will start on Thursdays at 6.30 from 19 April. Looking into a land session this Thursday 12th if I can get a "babysitter" to take them as I have a work event.

Spring Ducklings will graduate on 20 May and join the 'Fledgling Squad' which they are all equally excited about. I'm looking at doing a few interesting things with them during their time with me in this squad like workshops etc. There is also enough time to get them fully up to speed to compete at Upton in September, which I'm very excited about! They have all been told as part of the course, they will have to help out for 2-3 hours at the regatta and most are looking forward to it and getting stuck in! Will send Geoff all the emails for organising them.

## Summer

26/27 May Taster 1

2/3 June Taster 2

1.5 week break to enable full course fees to be paid. 21/23/24 June Full Course

Graduation day: 26 July

Currently 21 booked in for this. Just need to send them all the bank details which I will do now the Spring ones are underway.

## Autumn

28/29 July Taster 1

4/5 Aug Taster 2

1.5 week break to enable full course fees to be paid. 23/25/26 Aug Full course

Graduation day: 30 September

Currently 7 booked in for these. Will delay sending bank details until nearer the time.

So current numbers at the moment for the year: 46 (£460+£4,600-£1,380=£3,680)

Plenty of time to reach my target of 60 beginners.

Enquiries are coming in all the time including one for next Spring! I have around 10 people still on the waiting list after the GDPR cleanse in January.



**Clair Ponting**  
**9 April 2018**

**Safety Report for Committee April 2018  
Incidents 2017/8**

Incidents since the December meeting

| Date    | Description  | Report no        |
|---------|--|------------------|
| 10.3.18 | Philippa Sondheimer coxing Hannah Teague, Millie Thwaites, Chloe Penman and Tanya Griffiths – experienced seniors. Coming gently into the downstream raft, bow did not raise the spoon of her blade; it caught on the downstream face of the raft, the handle went over her head and she fell into the river between the boat and the raft. There were several people on the raft who pulled her out of the water. She had a warm shower and put on dry clothes. | reported         |
| 8.4.18  | Junior girls capsized from double – full report at next meeting  | Not yet reported |
|         |  |                  |

**Issues**

**Safety Reports** – The latest Safety Report ( attached ) was about being swept about by a fast-flowing stream. We already have the idea of personal risk assessment in the Safety Policy and this is briefed out to all new adult members. **We need a “If in doubt, don’t go out” notice listing some of the risk factors, including fast flow.**

**Monthly Safety Report** – Steve Worley’s report is attached. Rowsafe has been updated but I think we already comply with all the changed requirements. **We could look at the Coxing/Steering Certificate and see whether it could be issued as part of Debbie’s briefings.**

**Emergency Plan** – This was considered at the March Committee and has been amended and the redraft is part of this report. **It needs to be publicised in RN.**

**CART notices** – My signing up for the CRT green/amber/red navigation warnings has failed but the notices are forwarded by Clive Pendry. The latest status is RED which was decided on 26<sup>th</sup> March, mailed out to Clive Pendry on 28<sup>th</sup> and forwarded by him on the same day. On 29<sup>th</sup>, Antony’s coxless four, a coxed quad, double and single navigated without incident although the river was high and fast and extra care was needed while turning. Minerva were out as well. Gloucester receive similar warnings for the Sharpness Canal and when they are rowing on red, they inform C&RT.

Philippa

8 April 2018



Incidents since the AGM Report i.e. since 31 July 2017

| Date     | Description   | Reported online by club |
|----------|---|-------------------------|
| 13.8.17  | 09:50 alongside Tutum ( wide beamed boat ). Lister ( LTR ) in Virus. Frightened of hitting Tutum, got close, took left hand behind and let go of blade, tried to catch blade, lurched and fell in. Swam back to pontoons, got back in and continued session.  | 9373<br>29/9            |
| 15.8.17  | Top of straight. Tristan McCarthy in Fang fell in ( beginner )  | 9372                    |
| 15.8.17  | Regatta finish. Laura Morris in Hedwig. Fell in turning round ( beginner )  | 9374                    |
| 24.8.17  | 08:30 half way up straight between 500 and 750. Antony Constantinidi and Russell Thornton in Storm vs MIN W2x in Juturna. MIN travelling downstream along railway side bank – head on – no warning.   | 9376<br>29/9            |
| 30.8.17  | 13:50 opposite rafts. Jonah Willits in Norbert fell in doing roll ups   | 9378                    |
| 31.8.17  | At 11:00 opposite rafts. Henry Bennett in MNK 1x fell in doing drills   | 9380                    |
| 1.9.17   | am opposite rafts. Poppy Fraser in Sharon fell in doing drills  | 9384                    |
| 1.9.17   | Opposite rafts. Will Hall-Haines in Errol fell out doing drills   | 9385                    |
| 10.9.17  | 11:15 Imogen Clements ( novice ) in Hedwig and Nat Gunning in Charlotte Land. Imogen on wrong side of river trying to correct her position. Nat came past and his blade ran over Hedwig's bow and broke off splashboard. No other damage.   | 9379<br>29/9            |
| 10.9.17  | At 10:45 at rafts. Harriet Argent and Eleanor Hawkins capsized while getting into Unity. No damage or injury.   | 9386                    |
| 12.9.17  | 200m upstream of boathouse. Barge turned into path of eight. Stroke blade under barge, Cox ( Sal Lewis ) jumped out to avoid getting hit. No damage.  | 9382                    |
| 24.9.17  | 09:30, 400m up straight. Robin Wood in Keith Trivett ( 2- ) and Debbie Blackmore in Crabbe ( 2x ). Alongside collision with pair proceeding upstream and double down. Pair on bow side of double. Crabbe slightly damaged bow.... Illegible   | 9383<br>29/9            |
| 24.9.17  | At 11:00 off rafts. Will Barbour fell out of Fang while turning.  | 9816                    |
| 30.9.17  | At 11:00 near pontoons. Shane Cameron ( beginner ) fell out of Jess   | 9818                    |
| 01.10.17 | At 12:04 near the "finish" sign. Involved were Nic Feaver in 1x and "Tutum" narrow boat [ actually wide beam ] . Tutum coming around bend on wrong side, did not shout warning. Nic had to stop to avoid collision and warned Tutum to keep on correct side. Driver said "I was avoiding moored boats". | 9817                    |
| 25.10.17 | At 12:15 near "finish" sign. Steve McCarthy fell out of Jess 1x capsized due to inexperience  | 9820                    |
| 28.10.17 | 1t 10:40 by 750m marker Poppy Fraser and Jess King in Marcus Brearley. Minerva W 4x- on wrong side hit W J 2x – Poppy hit in back, back stay badly bent. Crew then went on to narrowly miss J15 2x  | 9819                    |

|          |   |                   |
|----------|---|-------------------|
| 28.10.17 | 11:50 200m downstream of first bridge. Tim Grice fell out of Charlotte Land capsized due to inexperience.   | 9821              |
| 9.11.17  | Boathouse on the rack before lifting out Penny Senior. Dent in shell bottom of boat at position 7. Noted on rack before going afloat will tape over dent. Keith Trivett   | Damage not safety |
| 26.11.17 | UBR eight with coaching launch on wrong side of river hit AVN junior double. Broke a scull and damaged "V" of double. Coach reported as "concrete". UBR later reported the accident online, inaccurately according to Penny, who saw it happen, and who has commented on the UBR online report.   | 9796 rep by UBR   |
| 11.11.17 | Panic attack while rowing in Albie  | 10176             |
| 11.11.17 | Stepping onto 4 <sup>th</sup> raft carrying blades, foot slipped on raft and fell backwards landing on back. Knee twisted and in pain.[ Damage to two ligaments, meniscus and patella. Physiotherapy needed.]   | 10177             |
| 15.2.18  | In very fast stream by Rotork, Victor while turning became wedged between surface level branch and sticking up branch. Efforts to free Victor meant that the stream turned the boat and the bows snapped off. Crew unhurt, safely recovered to club by Avon Fire and Rescue who also recovered Victor to Bath Marina. Victor recovered to club by other club members, using MuCat | 10145             |

## Subs Report end March 2018 for April committee

This report is provisional and depends on outcome of J and L queries

### Current Membership

|                                      |     |
|--------------------------------------|-----|
| Full                                 | 112 |
| Coach                                | 2   |
| Student                              | 4   |
| Vac student                          | 10  |
| Junior                               | 40  |
| Taster                               | 16  |
| LTR taster + course                  | 5   |
| Junior - family membership 1 parent  | 8   |
| Junior - family membership 2 parents | 2   |
| Bath Spa                             | 29  |
| Leavers this FY                      | 109 |
| <br>                                 |     |
| Total ( exc leavers! )               | 228 |

### Money ( subject to further investigation)

|                     |       |
|---------------------|-------|
| Subs                | 36148 |
| Rack rent           | 1665  |
| Bath Spa            | 1881  |
| Tasters             | 428   |
| LTR courses         | 503   |
| Doners              | 1717  |
| Boat Fund donations | 674   |

### Notes

- 1 The taster and LTR money might look out of sync with the T and LTR member numbers.  
This is because former T and LTR people have become full members or left during the year
- 2 The current LTR people need to be block booked onto silver membership
- 3 Bath Spa affiliation finally accepted and BR have sent affiliation invoice.

| <b>AVON COUNTY ROWING CLUB</b>  |               |                        |                            |              |  |        |        |
|---|---------------|------------------------|----------------------------|--------------|--|--------|--------|
| <b>Financial Report for Committee Meeting on 9 April 2018</b>   |               |                        |                            |              |  |        |        |
| <b>1. BANK BALANCE</b>  |               |                        |                            |              |  |        |        |
|   | Interest rate | This report (09/04/18) | Previous report (05/03/18) | Change       |  |        |        |
| Current account - General   |               | 30,583                 | 23,814                     | 6,770        |  |        |        |
| Current account - Captain   |               | 1,691                  | 1,691                      | 0            |  |        |        |
| Deposit account   | 0.07%         | 950                    | 950                        | 0            |  |        |        |
| 100 Club account  |               | 1,264                  | 914                        | 350          |  |        |        |
| CAF Cash account  |               | 2,453                  | 3,615                      | (1,163)      |  |        |        |
| CAF Gold account  | 0.05%         | 777                    | 777                        | 0            |  |        |        |
| Virgin Money account  | 0.50%         | 17,762                 | 17,762                     | 0            |  |        |        |
| <b>Total in bank</b>  |               | <b>55,481</b>          | <b>49,523</b>              | <b>5,957</b> |  |        |        |
| General excludes subs standing order receipts since 08/03/18  |               |                        |                            |              |  |        |        |
| There are also accounts for ACRC events: HSBC (all except Bristol Avon Regatta), NatWest (Bristol Avon Regatta) |               |                        |                            |              |  |        |        |
| Debtors: Entries & gym/landtraining   |               | 810                    | 1,516                      | (706)        |  |        |        |
| Debtors: Kit  |               | 375                    | 516                        | (142)        |  |        |        |
| <b>Total entries &amp; kit debtors</b>  |               | <b>1,185</b>           | <b>2,032</b>               | <b>(847)</b> |  |        |        |
| <b>2. MAJOR INCOME &amp; EXPENDITURE ITEMS SINCE LAST REPORT</b>  |               |                        |                            |              |  |        |        |
| (excluding normal routine items)  |               |                        |                            |              |  |        | Amount |
|   |               |                        |                            |              |  |        | 0      |
| <b>3. IMPENDING MAJOR EXPENDITURE/INCOME</b>  |               |                        |                            |              |  |        |        |
|   |               |                        |                            |              |  |        | Amount |
| Victor 4x- repair - insurance excess  |               |                        |                            |              |  | 500    |        |
| New boats 4+, 2x, 1x  |               |                        | approx                     |              |  | 20,000 |        |
| ASH 18 dividend   |               |                        |                            |              |  | 3,500  |        |
|   |               |                        |                            |              |  |        | income |
| <b>4. FINANCIAL ISSUES</b>  |               |                        |                            |              |  |        |        |